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Vail Recreation District April 25, 2006 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

April 25, 2006

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on April 25, 2006, at 5:00 p.m., at Vail Golf Course, Krueger Room, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

MEMBERS PRESENT
Nino Licciardi, Julie Hansen, Scott Proper

STAFF PRESENT
Mike Ortiz, Amy Ludke, Brent Redman, Sean Radigan

TOV MEMBERS 
 
Jamie Wilson

PRESENT




OTHERS PRESENT
Ken Marchetti, Eric Weaver, Rick Sackbauer, Joe Hanlon, Stephen Connolly  

CALL TO ORDER
Director Proper called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

APPROVAL OF 4/11/06
MEETING MINUTES
Director Licciardi moved to approve the April 11, 2006 Board meeting minutes. Director Hansen seconded. Approved unanimously.

PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS


NOT ON AGENDA


None

PRESEASON GOLF UPDATE/BRENT REDMAN

Mr. Brent Redman introduced Assistant Golf Pro Mr. Sean Radigan and stated that he would be working this summer season at the golf course. He also stated that he has been looking into the possibility of booking tee-times on-line since a majority of courses across the country are using the Internet to book a large percentage of their tee-times. He also is investigating a variety of on-line golf websites where we could advertise and market the Vail Golf Course in conjunction with the large golf marketing campaign through Vail Valley Tourism and Convention Bureau. He stated that the Vail Valley Tourism and Convention Bureau is a tremendous outlet for the Vail Golf Course for bringing in large groups. 

Mr. Redman stated that they will be using RTP software this season at the golf course but will be looking into the possibility of new golf course software for next year. He stated that he is meeting with RTP technical support to set up software on the new terminals at the golf course. Mr. Redman went onto state that the next two weeks Troy Brown from Verticomm will be setting up the new phone system and new computers at the golf course.

Mr. Redman stated that he does see opening the entire course as soon a May 12, 2006, with the pending weather, the snowmelt and not all greens at an adequate state. He will be working closely with Mr. Steve Sarro, Golf Course Superintendent, as to exactly when the Greens will open. He stated that he would try and get as many holes and the driving range open as soon as possible.

Director Proper asked Mr. Ortiz if he had spoken with any other courses in the Valley regarding an inter-governmental agreement in the case of an emergency (i.e. danger of flooding, damage to the greens) Mr. Ortiz stated that he had spoken with Eagle-Vail briefly, but he needed guidance on what type of agreement the Board would like to have in place with other Valley courses.  Director Proper agreed that we needed some type of proposal to give to these courses if we do decide that we do want an inter-governmental agreement in place. Mr. Ortiz stated that he would investigate more on a possible inter-governmental agreement with other Valley courses.

Director Proper stated that he would like an update on the Golf Punch card from the last meeting. Mr. Ortiz stated that the Vail Golf Club is already a participant in a similar program called Golf Vail Valley, but an additional program may be something to look at for next year, especially if the new program could be expanded to Summit County to attract front-range golfers.  In relation to this, staff is still looking into other options for passes and/or punch cards and will report back to the Board at the next meeting on their recommendations. Director Proper inquired to Mr. Redman if indeed this is something that the Vail Golf Course needed? Will this get more people playing on the Vail golf course? Mr. Redman stated that we never turn a customer away with a high season tee time rate. We will always work with the customer, in that if we have tee times available that need to be sold for that day we even sometimes reduce the rate or suggest other available tee times at a lower rate to accommodate both the visitor and resident. He stated that technically we are currently satisfying this request without the overhead and cost of producing a transferable valley wide punch card.

Mr. Radigan also notified the Board that the Vail Golf Course Rack cards have been designed and will be produced and distributed to the Vail hotels in an effort to increase play from outside guests.     

DOBSON ARENA ANNUAL CLOSING/UPDATE


Mr. Ortiz stated that Mr. Biniecki had gathered information from other rink managers on the importance of closing the Arena for maintenance each year. Mr. Ortiz stated that there is little or no demand for Dobson Arena in May since so many people are not in town and are not using the facility. This time frame gives Dobson Arena Staff time to clean and repair the arena when closed and not during hours of operation. 


Director Licciardi, Proper and Hansen proposed that we keep Dobson open during that time and close less days, compared to the currently scheduled one month closure. Director Hansen suggested that we bring in a cleaning crew to get the job done in less amount of time than our current staff of three. She feels this will speed up the cleanup allowing Dobson to be closed for a shorter time. During this time we could have other activities in Dobson that would bring in revenue during this down period. Director Licciardi described the possibility of a beginner hockey clinic, a great time for a beginner, no pressure as compared to the regular hockey season. Director Hansen suggested bringing in a sport court for inline skating and hockey. Director Licciardi stated that we needed to start creating demand now for the Arena for May 2007. Director Proper stated it is too late to effectively produce and market a plan for May of 2006 because of the short time frame but stated that he wanted to organize a plan well in advance of the proposed 2007 closing to determine what period of time is best to close the arena.  To help in this process, he would like to have an interest group meeting with two or three Board Members, staff members and community members to get an idea of what their interest is. Mr. Ortiz stated that he agreed and would work to get this in place before next spring.
2006 MARCH FINANCIALS


Mr. Weaver reported on the following:
· Stated that there we not significant changes from the previous month, every department favorable to budget with the exception of Gymnastics and Youth Services which he feels is mostly due to registration timing issues. Golf Operations and Golf Maintenance right on track with budget. Dobson Arena is coming in favorable to budget this month due to the last three special events booked at Dobson. Mr. Weaver concluded by stating that the District had a surplus of about $70,000 for the month of March compared with $51,000 surplus last month.

· 2005 Audit report is planned to be presented at the May 9, 2006 Board Meeting. The current Board of Directors will approve the Audit during this meting prior to the new Board Members being sworn in.

CAPITAL PROJECTS UPDATE

Mr. Weaver reported on the following items:

· The District will be splitting the golf course cart barn roof repair costs with the Town of Vail, which is expected to be around $20,000 each. The most inexpensive way to fix the roof is to replace the damaged section of the roof, rather than the entire roof. This will be a temporary fix until we hopefully get a new clubhouse facility. 

· Mr. Sarro has suggested we re-sod all of hole 9 for around $17,000 and use the portions of healthy grass from hole 9 to patch damaged areas on other greens. 

· The Driving Range net will be replaced this season at an increased cost of $80,000. The increased cost is the result of having a better net installed that will allow for future replacements in sections rather than the entire net and the additional costs on having it professionally installed rather then being installed by staff due to safety and timing issues.  We will be partnering with Eagle-Vail Golf Course by using the same company to install the nets back to back, which will save on mobilization costs. It will be much safer for the company to install the net and more time efficient (about 3 to 5 days) compared with our staff and crew. The net is designed so that staff will be able to take out the bottom section of the net each winter to prevent wear and tear from the snow (damage that was caused to the previous net). Mr. Sarro suggested we put mulch down under the actual driving range net, a certain footage out to keep the ball catcher and mower from catching and ripping the net as well. Mr. Ortiz concluded that this is a very strong durable net and is very flexible; wind and balls hitting the net will not rip or damage the net, and stated that the net would be up the end of May or the first part of June at the latest.  He stated that we would be looking into other options as the net is being installed to reroute golfers hitting on the driving range into another section. 

· Mr. Steve Sarro has found a different verticutting machine that is much less expensive and will be purchasing two of these machines for a combined cost that is half of the price of one originally discussed,  

· The snow cat broke down at the end of the Nordic season this year and will require a repair estimated to cost  $8,000. 

· New fixtures for the west end restrooms in Dobson Arena need to be replaced at an estimated cost of $10,000 so that the restrooms can be reopened during large events at the arena.

· The total of these costs is roughly the same as the amount originally budgeted for the Dobson special events floor. At this point we are still planning to purchase the floor, but will wait until the fall to be sure that the necessary funds are available, at which time an amendment to the budget will be required.

· Mr. Ortiz added that both restrooms at the Golf Starter Shack will be unisex restrooms in compliance with ADA requirements, the costs of which are already included in the budget. 

· Mr. Weaver reported that we will be looking into purchasing new golf course software. Research will be done on what works best for the Vail Golf Course and due to time constraints the course will continue to use RTP software for the 2006 Season.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR INPUT


Mr. Ortiz reported on the following items:

· The 2005 Vail Recreation District Year in Review is currently at the printers and will make it into the paper (Vail Daily Publication) as a small insert by the next Board meeting. 15,000 inserts will be distributed with extras being distributed at VRD and other venues. 

· Ms. Wilson and Mr. Redman have invited a few journalists up from the Front Range to meet and speak about the Vail Golf Course.  Ms. Wilson is also working on possibly having National Geographic come up and meet to speak about the Nature Center Hut Trips that Tom Gaylord leads.

· Mr. Ortiz stated that Golf Maintenance Magazine featured an article on Mr. Steve Sarro focusing on all the volunteer work done in cleaning up one of the many damaged golf courses in New Orleans from Hurricane Katrina. He describes that the hard work really paid off, a feeling of fulfillment and satisfaction. He was also interviewed on XM Satellite radio about his work done in New Orleans.

· Congratulated Kirk and Heather Hower on their new addition to the family; a little baby girl, Kira Claire Hower.

BOARD MEMBER INPUT


Director Hansen inquired about organizing possible senior activities and establishing or extending a Seniors Club. Mr. Ortiz stated that he has been working with Mr. Tom Gaylord in possibly incorporating more senior activities into Rec District programming. 

ADJOURNMENT


Director Hansen motioned to adjourn at 6:30 p.m. Director Licciardi seconded. Approved unanimously.

___________________________

________________________

Peter W. Cook, Secretary


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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